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February 23, 2017

Mayor Bruce Flax
Town of Groton
Groton, CT 06340

Dear Mayor Flax:

The Groton Board of Education is pleased to submit the 2017-18 school district budget that was adopted at its
meeting of February 22, 2017. Over the past several months, the Board has worked diligently with Dr.
Graner, our superintendent, to develop a spending plan that will meet the needs of our students while also
keeping in mind the ability of the taxpayers to support the budget. The Board has determined that a 1.67%
increase will provide funds to meet the needs of the schools. The total dollar amount of the requested budget
is $77,745,293.

The budget proposal includes a modest increase to the salary account; this is primarily due to contractual
increases for bargaining unit members. Over the last few months, the Board has met weekly to hold
workshops to review each line of the budget to ensure that funding for all current programs is adequate. At the
same time, the Board, in conjunction with the Superintendent and his staff, has identified reductions in various
accounts that total nearly $1,750,000. After many long hours of consideration, the Board believes the
spending plan represents a fair, level-service budget to meet the needs of our children.

The 2017-18 budget will provide sufficient funding to maintain effective class sizes and retain all curricular
and extra-curricular programs. In addition, the proposal includes funds to upgrade our aging elementary
classroom technology and district infrastructure. In terms of curriculum and instruction, the Board is
proposing funds to further enhance our literacy program and to continue the implementation of the Next
Generation Science Standards.

The Board will again offer two intra-district magnet schools to provide school choice to our parents. Both
Catherine Kolnaski STEAM Magnet School and Northeast Academy Arts Magnet School will accept students
into their successful choice programs. Due to the popularity of these magnet options, the Board is pleased to
report that the number of students participating in out-of-district magnet schools has declined; this has led to a
significant reduction in the tuition account.

Over the last year, the Board believes our schools have made significant progress in achieving our goals of
ensuring quality education for our children. The Board adopted three goals last fall to guide the work of the
district: (1) provide dynamic and rigorous curriculum; (2) ensure effective and engaging instruction; and (3)
provide excellent learning environments: safe, secure, well maintained, positive climate. The 2017-18 budget
fully supports these goals and will allow our schools to continue their improvement.

The Board of Education is looking forward to meeting with the Town Council and the RTM to discuss the
specifics of the proposed budget. The Board members are confident that the request will meet the needs of the
schools as well as the community.

Sincerely,

Kim Shepardson Watson, Chairperson
Groton Board of Education
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